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APPLICATION OF TARIFF 

  
 
Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, hereinafter referred to as “the 
Company”, is a Missouri corporation with its headquarters in Dallas, Texas 
that provides telecommunications common carrier services in Texas as well as 
Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, and Oklahoma.  Southwestern Bell Telephone 
Company does business in the state of Texas under the name “AT&T Texas,” 
effective January 4, 2006.  AT&T Texas adopts all tariff references in 
effect on that date under its prior name “SBC Texas” until such time as 
those tariff references are revised. 
 
This tariff applies to intraLATA private line services furnished or made 
available by AT&T Texas for private line services furnished jointly with a 
connecting company, to the portion of such private line services furnished 
by AT&T Texas to the point of connection with the facilities of another 
company for which that company's rates and regulations apply, over 
facilities wholly within or partly within and partly without the State of 
Texas between two or more points, all of said points being within the State 
of Texas. 
 
The Company may discontinue certain Company services in geographic areas for 
which the Company has no customers subscribing to those services. 
 
In addition and subject to the appropriate regulatory approvals, the Company 
may grandfather all services governed by this Tariff in certain geographic 
areas. Once grandfathered, such services will no longer be available for 
purchase and existing customers will no longer be able to move, add or 
change their existing service. 1 
For service availability by Wire Center: 
https://cpr.web.att.com/pdf/dsa/zero_demand_tracker.pdf 
For service availability by address: 
https://cpr.att.com:8443/search/csiServiceAvailability 
 
The rates and services provided in this tariff are regulated and approved by 
the Public Utility Commission of Texas (Commission) in compliance with the 
Public Utility Regulatory Act and the rules adopted by the Commission. 
 
The schedules of rates and specific regulations are set forth in this 
tariff. 
 
Whenever reference is made in this tariff to other intrastate Texas tariffs 
of AT&T Texas, the reference is to the tariffs in force as of the effective 
date of this tariff, and to amendments thereto and successive issues 
thereof. 
 
 
 
 
 
(1) Effective on or after December 31, 2023 (as permitted by the FCC), 

neither new nor existing customers will be permitted to purchase 
services in certain geographic areas. 
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